Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. October 19th.2020
Present: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.S.Cutts  
The Council received the resignation of Mr.Rodney Cushing from his post as Chairman. Mr.Ray Browne was elected Chairman for the remainder of 2020/21. Mrs.Rodgers will continue as vice-chairman.
Public Participation None

a) Police Report The website indicated that 13 incidents had been reported in August
b) County and District Council Reports. Cllr.Roper said that NCC were still very concerned at Covid levels which were increased by those testing positive at the UEA. The NCC precept would increase by 3.99% and despite £35m cuts there was likely to still be a £15m shortfall. Work on the road to the new recycling centre would start shortly and it was due to be operational by September 2021. Cllr.Holland said that members had a discretionary grant of £500 available to local community groups.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that the airport was operating at 20% of normal and that it did not expect to recover fully before 2023. Operating hours and schedules had been reduced. No airport committee meetings were being held but they would receive quarterly briefings from the airport management.
d) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the September meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk would chase a reply from NCC on the responsibility for the hedge in Mill Street just East of the Beck Lane junction.
5. Planning No objections were raised to a pitched roof at 5 Coltishall Lane and a large extension at 11 Fairholme Road. Members did not object to seven commercial buildings on land to the wets of Abbey Farm estate but were concerned whether there was really a need for a second access. If this was necessary then a one way system through the estate should be considered. The Clerk would enquire whether there was to be any s.106 contribution.
6. Street Lighting The Clerk had invited three companies to tender for the replacement of seven concrete columns and 67 conversions to LED. The Clerk opened two sealed bids received and reported the contents to members. It was agreed to award the contract to Cozens (UK) Ltd. in the sum of £16,665.00 plus VAT. This would be funded by accrued Community Infrastructure Levy.
7. Cemetery Drive Ray Wilks reported on the meeting he and the Clerk had on site with a director of Simons Landscaping Ltd. to look at the area of surface failure. No satisfactory resolution had been achieved. It had been established that the layers of Tarram and stone were not as per their quotation and the base layer contained a significant level of waste which made it non-compactable. Subsequently samples had been sent for analysis and a report concluded that the material used was not suitable for a sub-base. The Clerk was asked to write to Simons Landscaping to point out that they had not followed their own specification as quoted, the installation did not follow the grid manufacturers recommendations and the materials used for the sub-base were unsuitable. Concern was expressed that although the surface failure had manifested itself on the slope, the construction of the level areas had been carried out in the same manner. The Clerk would present these matters to Simons Landscaping and ask for their proposals to rectify the situation.
8. Remembrance Day (Nov.8th.) The Rev.Maskell had advised that there would be a curtailed act of Remembrance at the memorial at 3.00 p.m. It was agreed that the chairman (R.Browne) would lay a wreath on behalf of the Parish Council.
9. Road Name BDC had asked for a suggestion for the name of the road leading to the new recycling facility. The Council’s suggestion, reflecting the historical use of the area, would be Flower Fields Way
10. Correspondence A letter had been received from a resident in Manor Road concerned about overhanging branches from an Oak Tree on Newton Park. The Clerk would ascertain whether it had a TPO and would get a quotation for remedial work. The CCG had replied to the earlier letter regarding the lack of personal appointments at St.Faiths surgery and this proved unsatisfactory. Cllr.Holland was asked to establish what help the BDC emergency hub was able to give for patient transport particularly for the elderly who would have to go to Drayton.
11. Accounts










Wave

Waterloo allotment water


£346.92


Wave

Blind Lane allotment water


£240.84


T.T.Jones
Lighting maintenance
(inc.VAT)
£462.25


Zak Branch
Tree Surgery (inc.VAT)


£96.00



Public Pits Charity
Rent (Newton Park)


£50.00



E-ON

Street Light Electricity (inc.VAT)

£219.07


RBL

Wreath




£17.00



Zoom

Meeting fee




£14.39



J.Graves
Salary (inc.VAT)



£566.35



RBL

Poppy Appeal



£60.00
12.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Two street lights were currently out. Cllr.Holland would enquire whether food waste collections were planned fro St.Faiths.  Additional play equipment would be an agenda item for a future meeting.
13. Next Meeting Monday November 16th..7.30 p.m. via Zoom
